Payroll Costing Queries E-form
Please find attached information regarding a new e-form that has been developed to deal with any payroll costing queries you may have.
The link for the form is https://onlineforms.northyorks.gov.uk/citizenportal/form.aspx?form=ESS_Finance_query&tmpl=intranetTemplate
Below is a table that clarifies under what circumstance the new form should be used 

It is not ideal that you need to use separate forms to raise different types of finance/payroll queries and we are working on an improved solution, but at the moment it is the only way we can ensure your query goes to the correct person and gets dealt with as quickly as possible.
	Type of Payroll Query
	How to raise the query

	
	

	A member of staff has been costed to your school against the wrong subjective code. The costs show on your payroll Oracle report and the Category is “payroll”

	Complete the new payroll costing query e-form and select “Incorrect Subjective Code” from the drop down list. The form can be accessed by following this link. 

	Salary costs have been charged to your school and you don’t recognise the member of staff. The costs show on your payroll Oracle report and the Category is “payroll”

	Complete the new payroll costing query e-form and select “incorrectly charged for an employee” from the drop down list. The form can be accessed by following this link.

	A member of staff has been paid correctly but the costs do not appear correct on your payroll Oracle report. The costs have Category “payroll” next to them.

	Complete the new payroll costing query e-form and select “incorrectly charged for an employee” or “haven’t been charged for an employee” from the drop down list. The form  can be accessed by following this link. 

	Salary costs have been charged to your school and the Category on the payroll Oracle report is not payroll. This transaction will relate to a manual re-work, transfer from the payroll error list, a previous payroll query or salary sacrifice.

	Complete the Finance Enquiry Service e-form which can be accessed by following this link

	A member of staff has not been paid correctly

	Email Employment Support Service


The payroll Oracle reports you receive each month with your detailed and summary Oracle reports, contain a lot of information about individual payroll transactions. Any expenditure you see on your detailed Oracle report that has Source “payroll” next to it, will also appear on your payroll Oracle report. The additional information that is provided on the payroll Oracle report should help you to check the payments are what you were expecting or provide the information you require if you need to query an amount. 
Payroll transactions can only be costed to those subjective codes that are on the CFR coding list. You will probably recall that the codes on the CFR code list were reduced with effect from April 2015 and therefore it is only codes that are on the updated list which can be used. 
